
September 15, 2006 
 
 
Dear Sisters and Friends, 
 
 
As I once again approach the idea of creating a message for you, I feel that the Lord has 
put upon my heart the thought of doing a job to the best of our ability.   Each of us has 
different jobs in our Branches or Areas.  Some of those jobs place us in a position of 
prominence and some are background or support positions, but all are crucial!   When 
elected to an office, we should be delighted to have had the confidence placed in us, not 
be somewhat irritated that no one else accepted the job.   
 
When we were baptized, we promised to serve God to the best of our ability.  Part of 
serving God to the best of our ability is serving His People, His Church and His 
Auxiliaries at our most able level.   
 
Recently, Apostle Paul Palmieri, when asked about the beginning of Zion told us that he 
believes that Zion’s onset is dependent on our level of preparedness.  How awe-inspiring 
to think that we have the power to bring forth this marvelous era of time and that the 
requirement is fostering the traits that make us the best Saints we can be. 
 
What are you doing to bring forth this Kingdom?  Each of us can think about how busy 
we are each day, however, we need to seriously consider if we are busy in doing the work 
of the Lord.  Ask yourself what else you could do.  Regardless of the size of the job, 
someone must accomplish the task. Let us pray to God for His Love, His Spirit, His 
Grace to be His Saints. When was the last time you said, “Lord use me”? 
 
All my love, 
 
 


